Mr. Raoul Hailpern Associate Secretary The Mathematical Assoc. of America SUNY at Buffalo (University of Buffalo) Buffalo, New York 14214

Dear Mr. Hailpern:

In response to your letter of June 8, my last act as retiring secretary of the Iowa Section of the Mathematical Association of America was to send the list of new officers and the tentative date for next year's meeting of the Iowa Section. I used the forms provided for that purpose.

I will refer your letter of June 8 to Dr. B. E. Gillam, who is head of the mathematics department at Drake University and who is the recently elected and installed secretary-treasurer of the Iowa Section. He is overseeing the preparation of the report of the 1967 spring meeting and will get it to you.

I have enjoyed my associations with the officers of the M.A.A. and my colleagues in mathematics as an officer of the Iowa Section, but after 11 years it is time to pass it on to someone else.

Sincerely yours,

ELC.pl cc: Dr. B. E. Gillam Earle L. Canfield Dean